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Council Highlights 

March 12, 2020 Council Meeting   
 

• Council held a Public Meeting for rezoning at 26588 Carroll Line. The zoning by-law 
amendment was passed during the Regular Meeting of Council. 

• Council received a delegation from Ron Fox of the Port Glasgow Yacht Club 
regarding the Port Glasgow Marina break wall project.  

• Council honoured Public Works Foreman Bruce Boughner upon his retirement after 
37 years of service with the Elgin County and West Elgin Roads Departments. 
Mayor McPhail presented Mr. Boughner with a certificate of recognition and a gift. 

• Council received the tender results for the purchase of one tandem axle snowplow. 
• Council awarded the tender for the water main replacement on Todd Place to Titan 

Group Construction in the amount of $471,955.38 plus applicable taxes. 
• Council approved additional spending in the amount of $125,000.00 plus applicable 

taxes for the remaining work at the West Lorne Sewage Treatment Plant to maintain 
the health and safety of our community. 

• Council recommended approval to the Elgin County Land Division Committee for a 
severance at 20662 Marsh Line. 

• Council set the date for a Public Meeting to discuss Rodney Sewer Rates for April 
27, at 7:00 pm. 

• Council determined that the lands legally described as Aldbourough Concession 12, 
Part Lot 18, RP 11R9642 Part 2 on Talbot Line will be disposed of through single 
source sale to adjoining property owner.  

• Council directed staff to begin the recruitment process for a part-time Fire Chief 
effective immediately. 

• Council passed a by-law to adopt the 2020 capital and operating budget, with a rate 
increase of 2.64% 

West Elgin would like to remind residents if you feel unwell (fever, runny nose, sore 
throat, cough or difficulty breathing) please stay home. Our office is open to serve all 
residents at this time.   


